STATE OF CONNECTICUT
DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER PROTECTION
BOARD OF LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS

Tel. No. (860) 713-6145

February 4, 2005
State of Connecticut

Department of Consumer Protection

Occupational & Professional Licensing Division

165 Capitol Avenue

Hartford, Connecticut  06106

The Board of Landscape Architects held a regular meeting on December 14, 2004, which was called to order by Chairman Vincent C. McDermott at 9:33 a.m. in Room No 121 of the State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut.

Present:

Vincent C. McDermott

Chairman


Dickson F. DeMarche


Board Member

Robert W. Hammersley

Board Member

Shavaun Towers


Board Member

Stephen Wing



Board Member

Robert M. Kuzmich


Board Administrator/DCP

Steven Schwane


Administrative Hearings





Attorney/DCP
Peter R. Huntsman


Assistant Attorney General

Note: The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division.  For information, call Richard M. Hurlburt, Director, at (860) 713-6135.

1.) Old Business

1A. Minutes of the September 28, 2004 meeting of the Board; for review and approval.  Mr. DeMarche questioned whether the minutes need to be as detailed as they are and have been in the past.  He suggested that perhaps they be more consolidated by, as an example, not recording opinions, and the like.  Mr. McDermott noted there are two schools of thought as to the 
preparation of minutes.  One method is essentially recording motions on agenda items and the other is by providing more detail to give the reader as sense of the feeling of the meeting.  In his opinion, he believes the minutes are thorough and will give future readers a better understanding of the Board’s actions.  Mr. McDermott does not like editing minutes after the fact and would prefer the method that Mr. Kuzmich employs continue.
Mr. DeMarche noted the following changes.  On page two, paragraph two, line three, in part should read “….and that Region One now has a new representative to the Nominating Committee.”.  Page two paragraph four, line four the word “licenses” should be “licensees”.  Page two paragraph four, line nine, in part, should read “…interests by member boards for CLARB to pursue the effort.”  Page four, paragraph four, the first line should read “Mr. DeMarche stated that California and especially Ontario had commented that it was unfair to ask candidates to make this decision without knowing they had passed.”  Page four, paragraph six, line four, the words “in part” shall be included after the word “occurred”.  
The Board voted, unanimously, to approve the minutes as amended herein.  (Towers/Wing)
2.) New Business
2A. Audit of the following licensees for the continuing education requisite for the period August 1, 2002 through July 31, 2004.

1. Allen, Kenneth

LAR.797
20. Handy, Philip

LAR.317

2. Arigoni, Mark

LAR.859
21. Hard, Robert

LAR.407

3. Beardsley, Lois

LAR.864
22. Hoover, Robert Childs
LAR.884

4. Boykin, Elizabeth W.
LAR.990
23. Knox, Martin J.

LAR.950

5. Broadbin, John

LAR.460
24. Kraemer, David

LAR.528

6. Cameron, Roderick E.
LAR.910
25. Lipinski, Bart J.

LAR.1002

7. Carnes, Thomas

LAR.551
26. May, Charles

LAR.456

8. Chasse, George

LAR.552
27. McGee, Harold R.

LAR.925

9. Cormier, Robert

LAR.374
28. McKinley, David G.
LAR.963

10. Cossari, Brian

LAR.871
29. Okerstrom-Lang, 
LAR.783







      Craig

11. Costello, Kenneth D.
LAR.883
30. Papa, Mark J.

LAR.905

12. Dryden, Michael

LAR.887
31. Pouder, Nicholas

LAR.791

13. Eden, Allen

LAR.512
32. Richardson,

LAR.290







      Donald C.


14. Esslinger, G. Barry
LAR.600
33. Roise, Eric

LAR.731

15. Fuss, Stephanie

LAR.444
34. Rogers, Lynda D.

LAR.979

16. Goller, Jeffrey L.

LAR.932
35. Sachs, Stewart H.
LAR.672

17. Guimond, Gary J.

LAR.827
36. Shaw, Rodney

LAR.471

18. Granniss, Daniel J.
LAR.822
37. Sinnette, John E.

LAR.1000

19. Hajna, Heidi Berg
LAR.621
38. Truskowski, Robert
LAR.518

Mr. Kuzmich advised the Board that today’s agenda reflects the most current information regarding candidates who have responded to the audit letter.  He also noted that he spot checked a sampling, but not all, of the renewals for appropriate course content and quantity of continuing education units.

Mr. McDermott questioned the action of the Board relative to the people who have not yet responded to the audit.  Mr. Kuzmich noted that because of delays on the part of the Department, candidates had approximately one month to respond instead of the three months the Board had suggested prior.

Mr. Hammersley suggested that if candidates have not responded after ninety days from the date the original letter was sent, then the Department should notify the remaining people in writing and extend their response time an additional month.  The Board unanimously agreed on this action.  Mr. McDermott suggested that the Board spend some time at the March 8, 2005 meeting reviewing the submissions.
2B. Updated list of applications processed for license subsequent to the September 28, 2004 meeting of the Board.  The Board acknowledged receipt of this information from the Department.
	Lic. No.
	Name
	Method of Licensure
	

	997
	Ahlstrom, Alan R.
	Reciprocity w/Massachusetts, CLARB Council Record No. 3755
	September 15, 2004

	1002
	Lipinski, Bart J.
	Reciprocity w/Massachusetts, CLARB Council Record No. 2749
	September 15, 2004

	1004


	Jackson, Peter F.
	CLARB Council Record No. 3720; Massachusetts
	November 1, 2004

	1005


	Eve, James H.
	Reciprocity w/Texas, CLARB Council Record No. 2295
	November 18, 2004

	1007
	Wilks, Barbara E.
	Reciprocity w/New York, CLARB Council Record No. 1379.
	November 18, 2004


2C. Schedule of Landscape Architect Board Meetings for 2005.  The Board acknowledged receipt of this information from the Department and voted unanimously to accept them as posted.  (Hammersley/Towers)
2D. Any correspondence and/or business received in the interim.

1.) Mr. McDermott noted that the CLARB has initiated the next round of Task Analysis.  A pilot survey will be issued by the end of December 2004 with the full survey being issued to approximately 5,000 people in late February or March of 2005.  The results of this survey will be the basis of the next generation of the Landscape Architect Registration Examination.  These changes will probably first be enacted by for the June 2006 examination.
Mr. McDermott is on the Task Analysis Committee and asked the Department be ready to assist CLARB  by electronically transmitting a roster of newly licensed landscape architects to them when requested.
2.) Mr. Schwane noted that he has not yet heard any comment from the Governor’s Office relative to this Board’s proposed legislation.  He also noted a complication and possible setback to the approval process of the same.  Ms. Vanessa Ramirez was asked to work at the Governor’s and she accepted.  This leaves the Department without a legislative liaison.  Mr. Schwane was told that Deputy Commissioner Jerry Farrell will act as an interim in this position.
3.) Mr. McDermott updated the Board on his meeting with the Board of Engineers.  He was met with a warm welcome from all and an agreement to meet jointly with the Board of Architects.  The coordination of this joint meeting will be the responsibility of this Board.  Further, he believes that the Engineer’s Board also agrees that there are issues of mutual concern regarding enforcement as one example.
4.) Mr. Demarche suggested that Board members review their recently received telephone directories for potential listings that may be in violation of the statutes.

The meeting adjourned at 10:10 a.m.  The next regular meeting of the Board is scheduled for Tuesday, March 8, 2005, 9:30 a.m., Room 121, State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut.








Respectfully submitted,








Robert M. Kuzmich, R.A.








Board Administrator
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